Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

April 2, 2018

Honorable Members
Providence City Council
City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302(b) of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, as amended, Section 502.1 of
the Code of Ordinances of the City of Providence, and Public Law, Chapter 45-50, Sections 1 through 31
passed in 1987, | am this day appointing Alan Chille, General Manager of the Providence Performing Arts
Center, 220 Weybosset Street, Providence, RI 02903, as an alternate member - property owner
representative - of the Downcity Design Review Committee for a term to expire on January 31, 2019.

Mr. Chille replaces Mr. Rupp who has resigned.

Sincerel

orge O. Elorza
Mayor
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Alan J. Chille, General Manger of the Providence Performing Arts Center, is a
graduate of Rhode Island College. While at RIC, he managed the “Rathskellar
College Pub,” served as Operations Manager of the student union building and
oversaw programming as Assistant Director of Student Activities and
Programming. Alan left RIC to work as the Concessions Manager at the
Worcester Centrum (now thé DCU Center) for a time before joining PPAC in
1984. In his over 30 years as General Manager, Alan has overseen $25 million
worth of capital facility improvements. With the establishment of Professional
Facilities Management in 1989, a for-profit subsidiary of PPAC, Alan extended
his responsibilities to PFM facilities as the Vice President of Operations. He
spearheaded the theatrical consulting of the Durham Performing Arts Center, a
theater in North Carolina opened in 2008 that is managed by PFM.

Alan remains active in his college fraternity, Kappa Delta Phi. He currently
serves on the Rhode Island College Foundation Board of Directors, FirstWorks
Board of Directors, The Veterans Memorial Auditorium Foundation and is a
member of the International Association of Assembly Managers (IAAM). He is
also a member of the Rhode Island Commodores.

In 2009, he established an endowment at RIC, the Alan J. Chille Leadership
Excellence Award, which is presented annually to a student who exemplifies
what it means to be a student leader.



